
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
January 5, 2023 

 
PAUL C. PRATAPAS, 
 

Complainant, 
 

v. 
 
HORIZON CONSTRUCTION GROUP, INC., 
 

Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
  
 
 
      PCB 23-14 
     (Citizens Enforcement – Water) 

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

   On January 5, 2023, all parties participated in a telephonic status conference with the 
hearing officer.  Complainant stated that he has requested that the Village of Bolingbrook and /or 
the respondent to provide him the stormwater records pertaining to the site and was “basically 
told by them to “F off” -in his words. Respondent stated that it denies that.   

 I directed the parties to file a proposed discovery schedule by January 27, 2023.  I 
suggested that complainant may want to address his request for stormwater records in his written 
discovery. Complainant stated that he has already requested the stormwater records and that I am 
“basically telling him to F off too”. Complainant does not appear to be interested in discovery 
where he stated that he already has everything he needs to go to hearing.  Complainant also 
stated that he will continue to discuss the matter with “Molly” from the Illinois Attorney 
General’s Office. 

 The parties or their legal representatives are directed to participate in a telephonic status 
conference with the hearing officer on February 9, 2023, at 10:30 a.m.  The telephonic status 
conference must be initiated by the complainant, and the respondent to provide a telephone 
number.  Each party is nonetheless responsible for its own appearance.  At the status conference, 
the parties must be prepared to discuss the status of the above-captioned matter and their 
readiness for hearing. 

  IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 Bradley P. Halloran 
 Hearing Officer 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 60 E. Van Buren Street 
 Suite 630 
 Chicago, Illinois 60605 
 312.814.8917 
 Brad.Halloran@illinois.gov  

mailto:Brad.Halloran@illinois.gov
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 It is hereby certified that true copies of the foregoing order were e-mailed on January 5, 
2023, to each of the persons on the service list below. 
 
 It is hereby certified that a true copy of the foregoing order was e-mailed to the following 
on January 5, 2023: 
 
 Don Brown 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 60 E. Van Buren Street 
 Suite 630 
 Chicago, Illinois 60605 
 

  
      Bradley P. Halloran 
      Hearing Officer 
      Illinois Pollution Control Board 
      60 E. Van Buren Street 
      Suite 630 
      Chicago, Illinois 60605 
      312.814.8917 
 
@ Consents to electronic service 

 

  

PCB 2023-014@ 
Jon Micah Goeller 
Husch Blackwell LLP 
120 S. Riverside Plaza 
Suite 2200 
Chicago, IL 60606 
 
PCB 2023-014@ 
Richard J. Lewandowski 
Husch Blackwell LLP 
33 East Main Street 
Suite 300 
Madison, WI 53703  

  
PCB 2023-014@ 
Paul Christian Pratapas 
1330 E. Chicago Ave. 
#110 
Naperville, IL 60540 
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